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Institute of Vocational Studies organized an extension lecture on 29th November, 

2023 under the guidance of Director sir, Prof. Ilyas Husain, and Principal ma’am, 

Dr. Mandira Gupta. The coordinator of the lecture was Ms. Priyanka Gupta.  

The Resource Person for the Extension Lecture was Mr. Mohd. Mamur Ali who 

is an Assistant Professor at IASE, JMI. He is also contributing as Academic 

Counsellor in IGNOU, MANUU and Centre for Distance and Open Education 

(CDOE). 

The event began with a felicitation offered to Dr. Mohmmad Mamur Ali sir by 

our respected Principal ma’am, Dr. Mandira Gupta. The faculty members of IVS 

also attended the lecture. 

The session began with the basic introduction of assessment and evaluation by 

the resource person. Sir reflected upon certain important aspects of assessment 

and evaluation that could be new to one's mind, which helped the students 

develop a common understanding of evaluation and its purpose.  

The lecture introduced students to the new evaluation trends in light of the 

evolving nature of education and the need for innovative approaches to assess the 

performance of students. In the light of NEP 2020, the lecture emphasized the 

critical remarks of present assessment and evaluation practices.  The most recent 

grading and marking system formats were also covered in this session. The 

lecture reflected on some serious challenges or concerns pertaining to the 

evaluation/assessment process of the students like textbook-based evaluation, etc.  

The salient features of the School Based Assessment system and its process were 

discussed in detail by the resource person. Dr. Mamur Ali sir also spoke at length 

about major concerns in students' assessment. Other factors like 360-degree 

evaluation, Rubrics, and online resources that can be used to create holistic 

assessment tools were also covered. Throughout the presentation, new 

examination formats including on-demand and online examinations were also 

explored.  

The session ended with a question hour where students posed their queries which 

were brilliantly answered by the resource person in an elaborative and 

informative manner. 



 

 

 


